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The proposed legislation would provide for the purpose of approving the application of
BCP Investors, LLC, and Exxon Mobil Corporation, which are the owner and ground

lessee of Block 6505, Lot 1/9, 9A, and 10 (collectively, the “Property”), to have the Property

designated a Business Planned Unit Development; and approving the Development Plan

submitted by the applicant.

The Fire Department does not object to City Council Bill # 11-0761 provided that all
applicable sections of the Fire and Building Codes are adhered. This may include a

requirement for plans to be submitted to the Fire Department, an annual Fire Inspection,

permit, automatic sprinkler system, and Fire Alarm system.




